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Port Orford
Grand Prix V

By Evan Kramer

It’s only a week till that
important weekend.  It is
Labor Day weekend, the

traditional end of summer in many parts
of the country, especially the northeast-
ern portion.  Labor Day marks the end of
summer vacation for students in the 2CJ
School District who will go back to school
on Tuesday, September 2.

Labor Day weekend marks another Port
Orford tradition.  This is now the fifth
year the Port Orford Chamber of Com-
merce and Team Continental of Portland
are sponsoring auto racing at Cape Blanco
State Airport.  This year’s races are offi-
cially known as Wildman’s Memorial
Westmost Port Orford Grand Prix V.
They are named after Ed Wildman, the
race’s biggest fan and supporter who
passed away last December.

The schedule this year is for the racers
and their support to set the track up and pit
area on Friday, qualifying and racing on
Saturday, August 30 and championship
races to follow on Sunday and Monday,
August 31 and September 1.

The race track at the airport incorporates
the two taxiways and part of the nearly
mile long runway.

Admission to the races is $4 for adults per
day and 6-12 are admitted for $2 per day.
Children under 6 are admitted free with a
supervising adult.

This year, as has become the custom,
there will be dining and dancing fun for
the race car drivers and the public at the
Port Orford Community Building on Sat-
urday, August 30.  The dinner starts at
6:00pm.  Tickets are $5 prepaid or $6.50
at the door.  The dinner features all you
can eat spaghetti, garlic bread, salad, tea
and coffee.  There will be a no-host bar
and live music.  This is an excellent
opportunity for race fans who want to
meet and talk with the members of Team
Continental.

The races are under the aegis of the Inter-
national Conference of Sports Car Club.

This year the Port Orford Grand Prix has
a web site thanks to the Wildman broth-
ers.  The address is www.harborside.com/
home/w/wildman.  The Port Orford Cham-
ber of Commerce can be reached at 332-
8055 for information about the races.
The Wildman brothers designed the race
poster which you have probably seen in
the windows of many businesses around
town.  My congratulations to them for
designing the best looking race poster
yet!  It’s a keeper.

The Oregon Bike Ride

260 bicyclists of all sizes, shapes and ages
biked through Port Orford Saturday morn-
ing and took a break at Battle Rock Park.
They were on the last leg of a 500-mile
ride that began in Denio, Nevada and
ends up in Gold Beach, Oregon.  Denio is
on the Nevada/southeast Oregon border.
They started on Sunday, August 10 and
headed west on Highway 140. They will
have taken six days to complete the ride.
The Oregon Bike Ride, as this ride is
called, is in its 11th year and organizers
say the ride is “just for fun”.

Each night along the way from Denio the
bicyclists camped out.  A support crew of
18 trucks travels with the bicyclists.  They
are a very self contained group and brought
portable showers from OK’s Cascade
Company with them as well as port-a-
potties and tons of food.

Each bicyclist paid $500 for the trip and
everything is taken care of for them in-
cluding all food, camping arrangements
and transportation.

They began Saturday morning in Bandon,
were served breakfast at the Bandon Se-
nior Center, and planned on staying over-
night Saturday at the Curry County Fair-
grounds.  Busses will take them back to
Bend where they all first assembled to
begin their journey.

The Oregon Bike Ride



Tide Predictions For Port Orford - 42° 44 N 124° 30 W
Produced by “Tides & Currents for Windows” version 2.0 by Nautical Software (503) 579-1414

Sun Moon
Date Midnight to Noon Noon to Midnight Rise Set Rise Set Phase

Thu Aug 21 2:17a 7.8 8:34a -0.2 2:56p 7.9 9:08p 0.6 6:30a 8:10p 10:17p 11:01a
Fri Aug 22 3:13a 7.2 9:19a 0.6 3:42p 7.9 10:07p 0.6 6:31a 8:09p 10:53p 12:07p
Sat Aug 23 4:15a 6.5 10:08a 1.4 4:31p 7.7 11:12p 0.6 6:32a 8:07p 11:31p 1:12p
Sun Aug 24 5:25a 5.9 11:02a 2.2 5:26p 7.5 6:33a 8:05p 12:11a 2:13p 3Q
Mon Aug 25 12:22a 0.7 6:46a 5.5 12:05p 2.8 6:27p 7.2 6:34a 8:04p 12:54a 3:10p
Tue Aug 26 1:34a 0.6 8:10a 5.4 1:18p 3.2 7:32p 7.1 6:35a 8:02p 1:41a 4:02p
Wed Aug 27 2:43a 0.5 9:24a 5.5 2:32p 3.3 8:37p 7.0 6:36a 8:00p 2:30a 4:50p
Thu Aug 28 3:42a 0.4 10:22a 5.8 3:37p 3.2 9:35p 7.1 6:37a 7:59p 3:22a 5:37p

RICHARD AuFRANC
LAWYER

ALSO: CPA INACTIVE

COMMON SENSE

LEGAL ADVICE

BUSINESS - FINANCIAL
WILLS - PROBATES

TRUSTS - REAL ESTATE
Hwy 101 at 9th St.

332-2102

Grantland Mayfield Gallery
UNIQUE HANDCRAFTED GIFTS FROM NATURAL  MATERIALS

ART WORKSHOPS BY THE SEA

GLASS BLOWER ON SITE

Studio Blown Glass $ Fine Art $ Basketry
Fibre Artists $ Jewelry $ Sculpture $ Pottery
Wearable Art $ Visionary & Native American

(541) 332-6610
Open Daily 9-5, Extended Summer Hours

246 6th St. (Hwy 101), Port Orford, Oregon

2,000 sq ft $$$$$ More than 100 Area
Artists $$$$$ Gift Shop $$$$$ Boutique

Paintings $ Pottery $ Sculpture
Studio Blown Glass

Official Weather
Provided by the City of Port Orford

Public Utilities Department

Date High Low Rain
Fri Aug 8 72 54 ---
Sat Aug 9 67 48 ---
Sun Aug 10 66 47 ---
Mon Aug 11 66 53 ---
Tue Aug 12 68 53 ---
Wed Aug 13 72 54 ---
Thu Aug 14 73 60 Trace
Fri Aug 15 70 49 ---

Regulated Use Closure

Due to increasingly high fire danger, Dis-
trict Manager Gene Brock of the Coos
Forest Protective Association announced
that a Regulated Use Closure will go into
effect Friday, August 8.  This closure will
effect all lands within Regulated Use Areas
CS-2, CS-5, and all private, state, county
and BLM lands within Regulated Use
Areas SK-1 and SK-2.

This Regulated Use Closure contains the
following requirements and restrictions
which apply to all timber, brush, and
grass areas.  These requirements shall
remain in effect until further notice.

1. Smoking is prohibited while travel-
ing except in vehicles on roads, in
boats on the water, and at designated
locations.

2. Open fires are prohibited including
campfires, charcoal fires, cooking
fires and warming fires, except at
designated locations.  Portable cook-

ing stoves using liquefied or bottled
fuels are allowed.

3. Chain saw use is prohibited between
the hours of 1:00pm and 8:00pm in
areas subject to Industrial Fire Pre-
caution Level I and II.  Chain saw
use is permitted at all other hours, if
the following fire equipment is
present with each operating saw:
one axe, one shovel, and one opera-
tional 8 ounce or larger fire extin-
guisher.  In addition, a fire watch is
required for at least one hour after
the use of each saw.

4. Chain saw use is prohibited in areas
subject to Industrial Fire Precaution
Level III and IV.

5. Use of motorized vehicles, includ-
ing motorcycles and all terrain ve-
hicles, is prohibited, except on im-
proved roads.

6. Possession of the following fire
equipment is required while travel-

ing, except on state and county roads:
one axe, one shovel, and one gallon
of water or one operational 2 ½
pound or larger fire extinguisher.

7. Use of fireworks is prohibited.

8. Cutting, grinding and welding of
metal is prohibited between the hours
of 1:00pm and 8:00pm

9. Use of exploding targets is prohib-
ited.



Howard S. Lichtig
Attorney at Law

Bankruptcy
Injuries / Accidents
Criminal Defense

Marriage - Family Law
Probate / Conservators
Oregon & CA Licenses

332 - 6060

Hours:
7 am - 9 pm Every Day

Wheelhouse Restaurant
Dine and enjoy our ocean view

at Battle Rock Park in Port Orford

SISKIYOU COAST REALTY
P.O. Box 1089

836 Jefferson St.
Port Orford, OR 97465

(541) 332-7777

See listings at
http://www.rwre.com/siskiyou

email: siskiyou@harborside.com

Tours and Information are FREE.

We only use
top quality products.

It costs us more,
but our customers

enjoy the best

NATURAL
� TERMINATORS

Hasta La Vista, Buggy!Buggy!Buggy!Buggy!Buggy!

Oregon’s Only All Natural Pest Elimination Company

Free Estimates! $$$$$ Free Inspections! $$$$$ Serving So. Oregon

Chuck Twombly Brookings 469-4388
Senior Inspector or call 800-283-0865

Experience the Natural
25% off on any job

Terminator - 8-07, 14, 21, 28

Tree Tenders
By Donna L. Hoffmann

Did you make it by the Curry County
Fair?  It’s always fun and seems better
each year.  Had many of you stop by with
questions, comments and observations
on what’s going on and in around your
gardens.  Gardeners are such wonderful
people!  They’re intelligent (reading up
on the latest this and that), inquisitive,
(why are John/Mary’s tomatoes/fuchsias
growing better than mine?), have a sense
of humor, (you have to when you find the
deer have discovered a hole in the fence
and have eaten your roses or Rover has
decided the only place to bury his bone is
in your potato patch!) and like to share

information (and sometimes misinforma-
tion), techniques, plants, etc.  We’re a
great bunch of people.

And, Oops!  If you stopped by to vote for
your favorite pest of the year, I’m sorry,
but it didn’t happen.  Since yours truly
has returned to working, I did not follow
through on lining up the necessary items
needed.  We’ll try again next year.

I’ve just finished reading an article in
Pacific Horticulture about “The Tree Ten-
ders of Trinidad”.  It was quite an infor-
mational article regarding how the gar-
den club changed the looks of the town.
Trinidad is located on Highway 101, south
of Crescent City.  From the article: “The
northern California coastline is well

known for dramatic scenery and Trinidad
has its share of breathtaking views, but
the town itself is without distinction: the
few streets are strictly utilitarian and the
buildings, public and private, can not lay
claim to architectural merit”.  In 1994 the
garden club got together and created a list
of plants and trees that would withstand
wind, salt-air and being planted as a street
tree or plant.  They wanted a flowering
tree that would not obstruct views, push
up sidewalks, become large, have poison-
ous leaves or berries, break in the wind, or
turn brown in the salty air.  They planted
25 Prunus ‘Sekuyama’ (syn. P.
‘Kwanzan’), flowering cherries, as a tree
fitting all of their needs.  It would prob-
ably work well here on the south coast as
we have similar weather.

Hope your gardens are doing well and
you’re enjoying the harvest of your la-
bors.  Problems?  Call us Wednesday,
9:00am until noon, at 1-800-356-3986.
Good gardening!



Lee’s Mobile RV Service
Repairs, Remodel, & Dryrot Repair

Appliance, Propane & Electrical Service

New & Used RV & Marine Parts

RV & Marine Sales & Storage

“We come to you”
Milepost 280.5, Highway 101 South

Bandon, OR
347-3398

Immediate
Cremation

$745 One Low Cost

No membership fees
No gimmicks

No games
332-3400

Appointments in
Your home at

Your convenience

Port Orford
Funeral Service

663 14th St., Port Orford

Katz Juice & Java
Friday, Aug. 22

Phil MacPhil MacPhil MacPhil MacPhil Mack & Fk & Fk & Fk & Fk & Friendsriendsriendsriendsriends
Jazz / Blues / Fusion

Come early for Dinner
B-B-Q Pork Ribs B-B-Q Tuna
Veg. Baked Beans Veg. Baked Beans

Potato Salad Potato Salad
Fresh Bread Fresh Bread

$8.50 $7.50

Saturday Aug. 30:  Bill Bartels - Acoustic Guitarist
8pm - 10pm $ Serving Great Pizza

Featured Chef
Ruthie

Highway 101
Port Orford

(541) 332-1039

New Pastor Installed

Zion Lutheran Church cordially invites
the community to a festive service of
installation for Reverend Timothy J.
Carraher on Sunday, August 24, at
7:00pm.  Bishop Paul Swanson of the
Oregon Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran
Church in America will preside and in-
stall Pastor Carraher at the service.
Pastor Carraher has served congregations
throughout the North Pacific District of
the former American Lutheran Church
before it merged into the Evangelical
Lutheran Church in America.  Pastor
Carraher graduated from California
Lutheran University in 1974, earning his
Bachelor of Arts degree in Sociology.  In
1979, after completing graduate studies,
he earned his Masters of Divinity degree
from Luther Theological Seminary, St.
Paul, Minnesota.  At present, Pastor
Carraher is enrolled in the Doctor of
Ministry Program at Luther Seminary in
St. Paul.  His thesis work pertains to
people with disabilities and the church.

Pastor Tim’s wife, Marilyn, daughter of
Ray and Odell Bushnell, grew up in Port
Orford and for the last five and a half
years they have owned and operated the
family business, Bushnell Evergreens,

Inc.  Tim and Marilyn have two grown
children, William and Melissa.

Zion Lutheran Church is in partnership
with all ministries of the 5.2 million mem-
bers of the Evangelical Lutheran Church
in America which consists of 10,956 con-
gregations, 28 Lutheran colleges and uni-
versities, 8 seminaries, 450 world-wide
missionaries, providing social services
and relief programs.  Locally, Zion is part

of the South Oregon Coast Cluster of the
Oregon Synod.  We look forward in con-
tinuing mission and ministry through our
Lutheran presence and heritage to the
people of our community.  We, the con-
gregation of Zion, are proud and happy to
have called Pastor Carraher to serve the
church and community of Port Orford.
We invite you, the public, to come and
share in this happy occasion.  A reception
will follow the installation service.



Summer Hours

Breakfast & Lunch: 6:30am - 2:00pm Daily

Dinner: 5:00pm - 8:00pm Fri & Sat only

To Go Orders Free Delivery

1825 N. Oregon St. (541) 332-8104

Paradise Cafe
¤

¤

¤

¤¤

¤

Kathleen Bell L.T.C.
Accounting and Payroll Services

Tax Preparation and Planning

Call to Inquire About Possible
Pick-up and Delivery

P.O. Box 464   29824 Ellensburg
Gold Beach, OR 97444

247-6808 247-5959(FAX)
1-800-410-6808

Sea Breeze
Florist

Rose Sale
1 Dozen $20.00

World Wide Wire Service
(541) 332-0445 Shop 311 6th St.
(541) 332-8265 Eve. & Sun. Port Orford

¤

Dr. Tom Pitchford
Office Hours:

Mon, Wed, Thu, Fri
Please call for appointment

Dr. McMakin, Chiropractor
here on Tuesdays

535A  12th  St.,  Port Orford
(in back of the Chevron station)

(541) 332-6005

We accept
Oregon Health Plan

and
All Insurances

Correction

In last week’s paper under the article
“Council Tops the Chart”, I said Teresa
Kolibaba said her father was almost run
over by a skateboarder.  She told me she
said a bicyclist.

Calling All Kids, Call All Kids
by Sarah Goodchild, age 11

If you are a child under 15 you might
enjoy this article!  Sarah Goodchild, speak-
ing and I would like to tell about one of
the new hit toys – Virtual Pets!

Yes, virtual pets.  When you hear the
word pet you think about the three F’s.
Furry, Fuzzy and Fun.  Well, unfortu-
nately they are not furry nor fuzzy but
they surely are fun.  The first virtual pet
was made in China and was named a
Tamagotchi.  It was designed to be an
alien and if you take good care of it, it will
grow into a cute little cyber creature.  But
it can only live to be 99 years old.

A human day is a year to the Tamagotchi.
Its shape and look changes throughout
the growing process.  There is also a
surprise alien which it could turn into.  It
has 3 buttons and you use these buttons to
do things with the Tamagotchi.

Choice of things to do with the Tamagotchi
– feed it – snack or meal, turn the light off
when it goes to bed, clean up it’s drop-
pings, a health meter to see how it is
doing, play with it, give it medicine when
it is sick, discipline it when it does some-
thing bad, and there is an attention button
which lights up when it needs you.  It is
truly like a real pet.  It is very fun to take
care of and comes in assorted colors.  I
only know this because I have one.

There are other brands too.  Like, Nano,
Gigi-Pet, Virtual Pet, among others.
Tamagotchis come only as aliens but
other brands can come as babies, dogs,
cats, dinosaurs, monkeys and many more!

If these toys sound like fun to you and you
want one tell your toy store to get with it,
and get Virtual Pets.  And trust me, they
are hard work but they are fun.

Tamagotchis are more like a computer
than a stuffed animal.  It is a plastic toy
with a screen display in the middle.  It is
tiny but is big enough to hold a moving
picture of the pet and all of the icons
which I explained about earlier.



Curry Family Medical
The medical team that cares about you.

❦

Open weekdays 9 am to 5 pm
(541) 332-3861

THE CURRY FAMILY  MEDICAL  TEAM
William Cox, M.D.

and visiting medical specialists:
Robert Bolin, M.D. oncologist/hematologist;

John Flaxel, M.D., Jon Kintner, M.D. and Dennis Ottemiller, M.D., opthalmologists;
Richard Jany, M.D. and Kenneth Freudenberg, M.D. orthopedists.

Oregon Health Plan patients welcome — both Family Care and DOCS!

Sunset Garden Club

The Sunset Garden Club has had a very
busy summertime hiatus. Work started in
June for the 4th of July ‘Fish Box’ derby.
Each member participating in the build-
ing of the vehicle was given a specific
task to perform. The ‘Fish Box’ was
appropriately named Miss. Daisy. She
was not the fastest Fish Box in the derby
but hands down she was the cutest. The
club was a blue ribbon winner in the
parade ‘Float and Marchers’ event. (OK,
so it was the only entry in this particular
category).

On July 18th the Garden Club members
along with the Port Orford Beautification
committee funded and planted the large
beautiful planter box on the East side of
City Hall. Several members of CRT con-
structed the fine structure and helped fill
it with donated soil and fertilizer.

On July 20th, the clubs Curry County Fair
entry won 3rd place prize. (OK, so it was

one of three entries). July 29th a day long
local garden tour was enjoyed by 20 club
members. The seven gardens visited were
as follows: Bill & Doris Oleson, Joyce
and Joe King, Rita and George Armstrong,
Carol and George Brolin, Lee and Dave
Kincaid, Kirk Johnson and Bonnie and
Clyde Woodley. Each garden reflected
the owner’s personality and was
different…all were beautiful.

On Saturday, August 9 our club won an
award for the most ingenious entry in the
junk art exhibit at the Arts & Seafood
Festival.  “Potti Robotti” was a robot
constructed entirely from plastic garden-
ing pots left from our planter boxes – a
recycling success.

The next regular meeting of the Sunset
Garden Club will be held Sept. 5, 1997 at
1pm in the Senior Center on Jackson St.
with Barbara Langner presiding. Novice
and Master gardeners are all welcome to
join in this active club.

Fire Destroys House

A fire on Thursday afternoon, August 14,
swept through a house belonging to Doug
and Ruth Jamieson.  The structure is
located on 235 20th Street, off Jackson
Street in Port Orford.  No one was home
at the time the fire was reported to the 911
dispatcher by a neighbor on 19th Street.

The Port Orford Volunteer Fire Depart-
ment responded to the fire within five
minutes of the alarm being sounded.  They
found a fully involved structure fire that
apparently started on the porch.  It spread
into the attic and burned through part of
the roof before containment.  The fire
department report assessed the house as a
total loss.

The Jamieson family had been scheduled
to move into their home the same day the
fire occurred.  They had been in Brookings
getting furniture when they received a
cell phone call that their home was on fire.



Real Estate

Land & Lamb
Langlois — 348-2500

Farm Mart
Fencing $ Feed
Culvert $ Gates

Animal Husbandry Supplies

Across from Ocean Spray
347-4356

Need Need Need Need Need WWWWWaaaaater?ter?ter?ter?ter?
SOUTH COAST DRILLING

Serving all of Coos & Curry Counties
Water Well Drilling & Pump Systems

Residential $$$$$ Irrigation

CALL

New construction
Deepening
Repair / Cleaning

$$$$$ Estimates
$$$$$ Site Evaluation
$$$$$ Well Profiles

FREE{
Member of Senior Discounts $$$$$ Financing Available

332-6023
Todd Merryman (owner) WWC#1604 CCB# 121259

Friends of Head Start

It has often been said that it takes a whole
village to raise a child.  South Coast Head
Start is hoping to get the “village” in-
volved through a new organization called
Friends of Head Start.

The South Coast Head Start Friends As-
sociation is designed to get community
people involved in the Head Start “fam-
ily” by giving them the opportunity to
become a charter member and/or to be
considered for a board of directors posi-
tion in its association.  Membership privi-
leges involve decision making in the or-
ganization through voting rights at the
Friends of Head Start annual meeting and
other information deemed appropriate by
the association board of directors.

Friends of Head Start is made up of com-
munity people dedicated to working
collaboratively with South Coast Head
Start to ensure quality programs, advo-
cating for the more than 300 families
Head Start serves each year and network-
ing with the community in support of
children and families.  A one-year regular
membership costs $10 and a Gold one-
year membership is $25.  Membership is
open to all.

School Registration Dates

Registration for students attending schools
in Port Orford-Langlois School District
is scheduled for Wednesday and Thurs-
day, August 27 and 28 from 9:00am to
noon and 1:00pm to 3:00pm.  Students
who reside south of the Elk River and are
entering pre-school through grade five
should register at Driftwood Elementary
in Port Orford.  Students residing north of
the Elk River entering pre-school through
grade five should register at Blanco School

Head Start offers a comprehensive social
service and preschool program for in-
come-eligible children and their families.
The program is funded with both state
and federal funds and is provided at no
cost.  The preschool program provides
activities to children to help them grow
mentally, socially, emotionally and physi-
cally.  The program supports parents as
the first and most important teacher of
their children.

The Friends Association meets regularly
throughout the year.  For more informa-
tion about becoming a “Friend” or infor-
mation about the Head Start program in
general, call 541-267-0798 or 1-800-628-
9629.

in Langlois.  Students entering grades six
through eight should register at Blanco
School.  Students in grades nine through
twelve will be registered at Pacific High
School.

Students registering with the district for
the first time should bring immunization
records with them at the time of registra-
tion, and pre-school and kindergarten stu-
dents will also need to present proof of
birth.  The first day of school for all 2CJ
students is Tuesday, September 2.

School activity fees for students are as
follows: Sixth, seventh and eight grades -
$10.00, ninth through twelfth - $10.00
for student body and $7.00 for towels.

The Port Orford-Langlois School District
participates in the national school lunch
and breakfast programs.  Free and re-
duced-priced meals are available for stu-
dents unable to pay the full price for
meals.  Eligibility is determined by the
household size and income.  Application
forms and a letter explaining the program
will be sent home with all students regis-
tering in the district.

Learn about “Mailing Lists” at
www.lsoft.com.  Click on the “catylist”
button for a catalog of lists.



Now Available At

Bucks Sentry
Bandon Cheese
Langlois Market

McKay’s - Gold Beach

Don’t wait till the last minute.  Beat the rush!
Free Inspections $ Gutter Cleaning

Minor Repairs $ Installations

S. W. Chimney Sweeps
Licensed and Bonded #121796

Mike Shepherd – (541) 247-2447

Now Serving the Port Orford Area

Letter to the Editor,

Regarding the comment reportedly made
in the city council meeting about bikes,
skateboards and rollerskates....

This triggered a response from me that I
have been keeping to myself for too long.
First, what are kids allowed to do around
here? As it is, there is nothing for kids to
do. Kids sadly, seem to be the lowest
priority here in Port Orford. We should be
ashamed of ourselves!

I moved here from a big city three years
ago. I have never, ever seen a place where
so much teen pregnancy is so accepted,
even by other teens. It seems to be the
status quo among teenage girls here. It’s
tragic.

I have never seen so much neglect, abuse,
and incest among families as I’ve seen

Letter to the Editor,

As a member of the Port Orford Women’s
Fishery Network, I would like to thank
those involved from our organizations, in
the Arts and Seafood Festival. Those
being: The Port Orford Fishermen’s
Assoc., Rob “Coleslaw Man” Ashdown,
Darrell Cobb “Barbecue King”. Buck
Dezern “Barbecue Sauce Expert”. My
co-members in the Women’s Fishery
Network, Leesa Wagner Cobb, for her
organization and keeping us motivated,

Be Fire Safe
By Gayle Wilcox

Port Orford Volunteer Fire Department

As late summer is upon us and fire danger
increases, please take the time to make
sure your property is fire safe.  Don’t pile
any brush against or near your home or
buildings.  Make sure the fire department
can get to your structure.  Driveways
must have a clearance of 12’ wide and 12’
high.  Your street address must be clearly
posted at the entrance to your driveway.
All burning rules and regulations must be
complied with, and burning must be com-
pleted by 10:00am.

here in Port Orford. And again, it seems to
be accepted, or at least, nothing is done
about it. Why?

I’m not even going to go into the school
situation, as the letter would be too long.

Again, because from what I have seen,
kids are the lowest priority here. That just
sickens me. I love kids, they are our
future. I believe we all need to look out for
them, and try to make their lives as good
as possible. Sometimes families don’t do
that. I think it’s our responsibility to cre-
ate healthy outlets for kids. Safe places to
go, to have fun, to be a kid!

The thought of “no skating or biking
allowed on the sidewalks in Port Orford”
would be just another way of telling the
kids that “you aren’t important”, in my
opinion. They already have too much of
that. Can’t we cut them a break here?

Linda Richard
dazey@harborside.com

Cecil Ashdown, and her never ending
energy, Beaver, for the use of her conces-
sion stand and Susan Chambers, for prepa-
rations and pictures of our successful
event.

Other supporters in the success of this
event need to be acknowledged as well,
Glenn: Western Builders Supply, Vicky
Martin, Jose Anguiano, Cindy Lawson
and Travis: Premium Pacific Seafood,
Merl and Judy Hassett: Hallmark Fisher-
ies, Eddie: Antique Dog, Dave Knapp,
Dave Rickel, Pio Figueroa, Bill Cobb,
Scott Macdonald, Gifford Barnes, Jake
Marshall, Dave Barnes, Downtown Fun
Zone, Master Preservers of Gold Beach,
Ocean Beauty Seafood, Sentry Market,
Nick Furman: Dungeness Crab Comm.
And his “crab” balloon, Gail Paige, you
the Community of Port Orford.

Members gave up Personal and family
time as well as birthdays to make this an
informative weekend for you. In showing
how important the fishing industry is to
Port Orford. This puts the organization
one step closer to our goal of erecting the
Fishermen Memorial here in Port Orford.

Together with the Arts Council it was a
huge success for which I was happy to be
a part of.

Pam Macdonald

It’s no secret!  You can get updated driv-
ers for your Acer computer at http://
www.acer .com/aac/aod/suppor t /
index.htm.  Please be careful installing!



MelandarMelandarMelandarMelandarMelandarSpaghetti WSpaghetti WSpaghetti WSpaghetti WSpaghetti Westestestestest
236 Hwy 101, Port Orford

Open for Dinner 5 PM $ Closed Tue. & Wed.

Live Entertainment

Reservations Appreciated (541) 332-WEST <=> (541) 332-9378
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Jewelry & Gifts
Fine Jewelry

We do NOT custom
design marshmallows

or jelly beans!
Just fine gem stones,

platinum, 18kt gold, 14kt
white & yellow gold

Sweet Designs
without the cavities

Open 7 Days!

175 2nd Street
The Continuum Building

Old Town Bandon
(541) 347-3965

Festival Thank You

Thanks to a whole bunch of people, this
year’s Arts and Seafood Festival was an
outstanding success.   For all the work
they did to help make the Junk Art Ex-
hibit and Castaway Art Sale great fun, we
thank:  Marji Bromser, Paula Cracas,
Loretta and Jerry Hillman, Sheryl
Alexander, Laurie Foster, John Stock-
man and Marlene Gay.   Those who put
together the delicious Albacore barbecue
include: Susan Chambers, Pam
Macdonald, Dave and Beaver Nickel,
Cecil and Rob Ashdown, Travis Mechum,
Vicky Martin and other employees of
PPS, Jerry McNurlin and the crew from
Public Works, Police Chief Russ Hunt,
Bill Cobb, Hallmark employees, Marlene
and Lee Gay, Mary Boselli, Paul Bodtke,
Sheryl Alexander, Buzzy Nielsen,
Stephanie Stevens and her fish print help-
ers Amy, Pierce, and Solomon.

Special kudos go to Evan and Valerie
Kramer of The Downtown Fun Zone and
Al Louis at Buck’s Sentry for their gener-
ous support.  We appreciate the contribu-
tions of hard work from our  partners:  the
Women’s Fishery Network, the
Fishermen’s Association, North Curry
Families’ and Children’s Center (NCFCC)
and the Chamber of Commerce.

We especially thank Leesa Cobb of the
Women’s Fishery Network who was al-
ways steady at the helm and Master Alba-
core Chefs Darrell Cobb and Buck Dezern
of the Fishermen’s Association.  It takes

Dentist Opens New Office

Port Orford Family Dentistry has moved
their office from the rear portion of the
building, which houses Grumpy’s Res-
taurant to their new quarters at 929 N.
Highway 101.  Dr. Kevin Hardesty’s new
office, which he has purchased, is in the
building that used to be home to the Port
Orford Pharmacy.  Hardesty’s first day
open at his new office is Tuesday, August
19.  The dental office has 3 rooms to
operate on patients as well as a comfort-
able waiting room in front with tropical
fish.  For people who remember the Port
Orford Pharmacy you may not recognize
the interior of the building with the num-
ber of changes that have been made.

“Oregon Bill”

The Bookworm Bookstore in Gold Beach
hosts author Rod Fielder appearing as
“Oregon Bill” featuring The Collective
Yarns of a Northwest Icon.  Perfor-
mances are from 7:00-9:00pm on Friday,
August 22.  The public is invited to attend
at no cost.  Professor Rod Fielder will be
granting personalized autographed cop-
ies of his book before and after the perfor-
mance.

Rod Fielder was found in a goosepen and
grew up in a small logging community in
the Pacific Northwest.  He went away to
college only because his arm wasn’t strong
enough to play professional baseball.
Moreover, he wasn’t a long ball hitter.

Professor Fielder taught at San Jose Col-
lege, Stanford University, Michigan State
University, Claremont Graduate School
and Oregon State University.  He edited
and published two childrens’ textbooks
Get Oregonized and Global Oregon.

Presently, Rod farms a hazelnut orchard
near Brownsville, Oregon where he and
his wife Sara are restoring the Hugh Fields

many hands working together, often be-
hind the scenes, to make a a two-day
event run smoothly.  We were many
hands; thank you all.

The Art Council Festival Committee:
Rick Cook

Nancy and Ed Dowdy
Jon and Tobe Porter

House (1855), a Greek Revival Territo-
rial home.

Call 247-9033 for details.

WEB-TV
is coming soon to

The Downtown Fun Zone!



The Downtown Fun Zone
832 Hwy 101, Box 49 $ Port Orford, OR 97465 funzone@harborside.com
(541) 332-6565 www.harborside.com/funzone

Acer A-Open Pentium 200MMX for only $1499!
Intel Pentium 200MMX CPU
32Mb 60nx EDO RAM
2.1Gb Ultra-IDE  hard disk 33.3Mbps data transfer rate - double normal!
Acer A-Open 24X CD-ROM drive
Acer A-Open S3 Virge 3D video card w/ 4Mb RAM
Acer A-Open wavetable AW32 Sound Card and 80 Watt Stereo speakers
Acer A-Open 33.6kbps upgradable to 56k SVD fax modem
Mid-Tower Case with 8 slots expansion, 200 watt continuous power
AP5T motherboard w/512k cache, Award flash BIOS, USB Support
Teac 1.44Mb Floppy disk drive
Acer A-Open 104 keybaord
Logitech Mouseman 3 button combo mouse
Windows 95 release 2
NEW! 1 Year ON-SITE Warranty!
(video monitor sold separately)

SYSTEM OPTIONS
(when ordered with system only)

Acer A-Open .28dp 14” SVGA . $199

Acer A-Open 56E 15” SVGA .... $280

Acer 17” .26dp SVGA ............... $550

With 32Mb RAM .................. add $65

With 64Mb RAM ................ add $195

MS Office97 Small Bus Ed. ....... $240

Windows NT Workstation .... add $90

3.1Gb WD Hard Drive .......... add $85

Two year on-site warranty ............ $60

Three year on-site warranty ........ $120

Acer A-Open 300F Scanner ....... $219

Acer A-Open 600+ Scanner ....... $309

DON�t Miss This One!

Young Leaders Conference

Help Cheri Robinson attend the National
Young Leaders Conference in Washing-
ton D.C. as a representative of Pacific
High School.

First place prize is a handcrafted folding
rocking chair, crafted by Marvin Daniels
of Evergreen RV Park.

Second place prize is a handcrafted
wooden trash bin, crafted by Marvin
Daniels.

Third place prize is a $20 gift certificate
for Mary Kay Products compliments of
Carol Daniels, Mary Kay Consultant.

Tickets are 1 for $1.00 or 6 for $5.00.
Drawing date is September 30, 1997.
Tickets are available at the Sentry Market
Deli, Downtown Fun Zone, Ruth’s Sew
What, Evergreen RV Park, and B&B
Enterprises in Coos Bay.  The prizes may
be viewed at Ruth’s Sew What.

For more information call 332-5942.

Final Weekend for Play

This is your last chance to see one of Neil
Simon’s funniest productions, “Last of
the Red Hot Lovers”, being performed by
the Gold Beach Summer Theater.  Final
show dates are this Thursday, August 21,
Friday, August 22 and Saturday, August
23 at 8:00pm at the Masonic Hall in Gold
Beach.

Tickets are still available for Thursday,
Friday and Saturday.  Tickets can be
purchased at the Gold Beach Summer
Theater located at the Masonic Temple in
Gold Beach or call 247-2721 for reserva-
tions.  Ticket prices are $8 for adults and
$4 for students.

Quilting Seminar

Peggy Schafer is co-owner and co-devel-
oper of Omigrid quilting and craft rulers.
She will be conducting a class and dem-
onstration of rotary cutting techniques at
7:00pm in the Docia Sweet Hall on Thurs-
day, August 21.  Cost is $2 per participant
and open to all interested persons.  Every-
one is welcome to share in a potluck prior
to the seminar located on the fairgrounds
lawn at 5:30pm.  Reportedly, this lady
gives an excellent program.  For more
information call Rosemary Thingwald at
247-7583.

SWOCC Advisory Committee

Southwestern Oregon Community
College’s Curry County Advisory Com-
mittee will hold a business meeting on
Monday, August 25, at 5:30pm.  The
meeting will be held at the SWOCC Gold

Beach Office at 29392 South Ellensburg,
on the Curry County Fairgrounds.  Public
attendance and input is welcome.

Topics under discussion will be as fol-
lows: Current and future programming,
Advisory Committee Vacancy, public
safety partnerships, and staffing.



RICARDO�S DAILY SPECIAL
Wednesday ..... Green Chicken Enchilada

Thursday ............. Mexican Pizza &  Salad

Friday ...........................Shrimp Enchilada

Saturday .................................. Fish Tacos

Tuesday ............................. Rick’s Choice

Coming Soon - Our New Quick Lunch Menu
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Brian Danforth, D.D.S.

Family Dentistry

Flexible Hours

94283 Wedderburn Loop
P.O. Box 246

Wedderburn, OR 97491
(541) 247-6443

Jack Pruitt
OR Lic. #50032

(541) 332-0332

U.S. Coast Guard History
By Dan Hill

Lt. Andy Dutton, U.S. Coast Guard, pre-
sented an exciting program dealing with
the history and accomplishments of that
service, on August 15th, at the Coast
Guard Barracks on Port Orford heads.
Thirty people attended and it was enjoyed
by all. There was a question and answer
session following the presentation

Public Meetings

A public workshop will be held on Thu.,
Aug. 21, 6:00pm, in the city hall council
chambers concerning changes in water
utility rates.  The public is encouraged to
attend this meeting and offer their ideas.

Buffington Park Clean-Up

The Buffington Park Clean Up and Com-
munity Potluck is back by popular de-
mand on Saturday, August 23.  Clean up
of the park starts at 9:00am and continues
through noon.  Meet at the youth center
A-frame at the park.  Projects include
trimmin’, weedin’, cuttin’, ‘n pullin.  You
should bring work gloves, loppers, trim-
mers, weeders, a good attitude and a
smile.  In addition to cleaning up the park
volunteers will also work on the minia-
ture golf course installing new outdoor
carpeting.

Potluck lunch is from noon to 2:00pm.
After a hard morning of work will all
share lunch together!  Bring a hearty
main-course meal that will serve at least 4
people.  Food can be brought in the morn-
ing and can be kept cold or hot in the A-
frame until lunch.  (Please bring your
own plates and utensils.  Napkins and
drinks will be provided.)

This event is organized by the Port Orford
Parks Commission with the cooperation
of the City of Port Orford Public Works
Department.  Call City Hall at 332-3681
with questions.

Veteran’s Home Veto
By Representative Ken Messerle

I am very disappointed that Governor
Kitzhaber vetoed the Coquille Veteran’s
Nursing Home today on Friday, August
15.

This is a slap in the face to rural commu-
nities trying to improve their economy.

The data which I have discussed with
Governor Kitzhaber did not warrant a
veto.

I am concerned that our veterans in South-
ern Oregon will be deprived of the Nurs-
ing home services they need and deserve.

Port Orford Chamber of Commerce
meets on Monday, noon, at the Wheel-
house Restaurant.

Curry County Democratic Central
Committee meets on Wednesday, Au-
gust 27, in the lower level of the county
annex building in Gold Beach.  Social
time is from 6:30 – 7:00pm.  The meeting
starts at 7:00pm.  All interested persons
are invited to attend.  For further informa-
tion contact Martha Weaver-Britell, Chair
at 332-9775.



CFCUCFCUCFCUCFCUCFCU
Chetco Federal Credit Union

Equal
Housing
Lender

NCUA

1000 Oregon, Port Orford (541) 332-3711
www.chetcofcu.org cfcu@wave.net

Bartlett's Cafe
Sunday Aug 24

Ron’s Choice

Monday Aug 25
Chicken Enchilada

Tuesday Aug 26
Lasagna

Wednesday Aug 27
Deb’s Choice

Thursday Aug 28
Clam Fritters

Open 5am to 8pm Every Day
Located across Hwy 101 from

The Downtown Fun Zone
in Port Orford

McNair True Value Hardware
Help is just around the corner

1935 N. Oregon St., Port Orford
(541) 332-3371

B B Q
$$$$$ Bar-B-Que Grills

$$$$$ Charcoal

$$$$$ Propane Bottle

$$$$$ Butane Gas
Lighters

That new car can be
yours. . .

with a loan from
Chetco FCU.

Call today. (oac)

Out Our Back Door

The natural beauty and scenic wonder of
Oregon’s south coast is the focus of a new
guidebook by local outdoor writer Tom
Baake.

Out Our Back Door features 24 driving
tours from the Coos Bay Area, with pho-
tos and detailed maps for each expedi-
tion. In addition to chapters to such popu-
lar local attractions as Shore Acres Bo-
tanical Gardens State Park, the Oregon
Dunes and South Slough National Estua-
rine Sanctuary, the book details outings
on the many miles of overlooked back
roads of our region.

The beaches from Coos Bay to Port Orford
are covered in one of the chapters, which
includes details of the New River Natural
Research Area. The hiking trails around
Floras Lake, Blacklock Point and Cape
Blanco State Park are detailed, as are the
trails in Grassy Knob Wilderness Area
and around Port Orford. One chapter in-
cludes a short jaunt up Langlois Moun-
tain.

Other sections offer driving tours of the
Coquille Valley, the Powers region and
the Smith River area out of Reedsport. A

Letter to the Editor,

Had a wonderful time Sunday down at the
Dock…saw and heard ‘Antique Dog’ for
the very first time ever…Lady next to me
says they are an outdoor band (at their
best in the open).  So... I have this
dream…The Antique Dog get elected to
the city council – Chamber of Commerce
both”.  Wow!

They sure made the sun come out.  That
was the best gathering I’ve been to in a
long time.  Thanx folks

Jere Langston

trip to the worlds largest Douglas fir tree
near Sitkum is also described.

“You’ll be amazed how quickly the traf-
fic disappears once you leave Highway
101 or Highway 42, “ says Baake, who
writes a monthly column called “Out Our
Back Door” for the senior citizen news-
paper Prime Time. “You can travel some
of these tours and not see another person
or vehicle all day long. ‘’

Most of the trips in the book are made into
loops, and most are on well-maintained
paved roads. A few expeditions involve
short stretches of travel on gravel roads,
and a couple are exclusively gravel-road
adventures, but none require
4-wheeldrive. As Baake states in his in-
troduction to Out Our Back Door, ‘’all
the trips in this book have been traveled in
a standard, two-wheel-drive family sedan
. . . the basic rule of thumb is to just take
it slowly and enjoy the scenery. “

The book. is filled with details about how
to find lovely lonely beaches, stately
groves of old-growth forest, enchanting
waterfalls and “lots and lots of solitude, “
says Baake. “But most of all, it’s a book
about nice places to go to have a picnic. “

There’s even a chapter on “rainy-day
activities,” an important consideration in
an area that receives 60 inches of annual
precipitation.

Out Our Back Door (ISBN 09658012-0-9)
is available for $9.95 at local bookstores
and gift shops including Second Glance
Books and Clothing next to the liquor
store in Port Orford, or can be ordered for
$9.95 plus $2 for shipping from Westways
Press, 440 Third Ct., Coos Bay, OR 97420.

Every public official should have a cat to
remind them that there’s more to making
things happen than just giving orders!



C.A. SMITH REAL ESTATE
Hwy 101 - 356 W. 6th

541-332-4132 $$$$$ 1-800-332-6898

You’re #1 with us!        Nine agents to serve You!

residences $ lots $ acreage
$ commercial $

$ property management $

OCEAN VIEWS and WATERFRONT
PROPERTIES
open 7 days a week

Established in 1971

BlueCross
BlueShield
of Oregon
HMO Oregon

Independent licensees of the Blue
Cross and Blue Shield Association

GARY ANDERSON
42592 Port Orford Loop
Port Orford, OR 97465
541-332-4261

Letter to the Editor,

I’ve been told we have a new Chief of
Police. I’m really glad because I have
noticed a lot more cars and RV’s, both
from out of state, zoom past me and they
had to be doing at least 65mph. Where
was our new Chief of Police? Do we
really have one? The other night on the
news I saw someone dressed in a uniform
and the said he was the Port Orford Chief
of Police. He said it was important to be
friends with the people who live here.
How can he make friends if he’s never in
town? How can he earn his pay if he isn’t
out keeping the traffic from running over
the citizens? I don’t think he’s been hired
just to stop dogs from barking after 10pm.
Last Saturday there was a racecar speed-
ing up and down Port Orford Loop all
day. He was making a hell of a noise in
this quiet little town. Was there a police-
man to call? Who knows where this
ghostly Police Chief can be found? I’d
sure like to feel safe about driving down-
town again. I’m getting too old to try to
run across a four lane hwy. dodging cars.
Ohh, Police Chief, where are you? And
why aren’t you doing your job???

Carole Hawkins

Letter to the Editor,

I would like to say Thank You to our
former ambulance crew, Dianne Bussman,
Tim Sparks, Linda Foster and John Piggott
for their genuine concern and the effi-
cient, professional manner they displayed
in my recent illness and transport to the
Coos Bay Hospital with a stop at the
Bandon Hospital.  You will all be missed
by the community and I hope you will be
back someday soon in the capacity that
you excel in so well.

Sincerely,

Bob Courtright

Lawnmower Race/Car Show

Bandon Police Support Services
(B.P.S.S.) a non-profit organization un-
der the Bandon Police Department is hav-
ing their annual lawnmower race and car
show on Sunday, August 24.

Come bring the family and enjoy the day.
There will be lawnmower races, chicken
races, food, dance and cars.  Come and
vote for your favorite car.

For entry forms call Ray at 347-9636 or
you can pick up your own at the Bandon
Police Department front office located
downstairs at the rear of city hall.  Packets
are available for both the car show and the
lawnmower races.

All entry fees and rules for both car show
and lawnmower races will be included in
the packets we give you.  Please fill them
out so that we can plan our events accord-
ingly.  Remember everyone3 who is work-
ing to put on this event is a volunteer and
receives no pay.  However, all profits
from this event goes to Bandon Police
Support Services and the car clubs to
support their ongoing activities and to
insure our return next year bigger and
better.  So, come, enjoy and know that the
money you spend is going to support the
oldest volunteer organization of this kind
in the state of Oregon.

Mail inquiries can be made to the B.P.S.S.
c/o PO Box 67, City Hall, Bandon, OR
97411.

Attention Parents

The Port Orford Children’s Center would
like to invite any interested parents to an
open house on Friday, August 22, at
6:30pm!  We are located at Driftwood
Elementary School in room 6.  Door
prizes and refreshments are being of-
fered.  For further information please call
us at 332-0608.  Your children are wel-
come.  Thank you

“Most people say that as you get old, you
have to give up things.  I think you get old
because you give up things.”

- Sen. Theodore Francis Green

People who get things done are admired
but their real secret is not how to get
things done.  It is the ability to choose
what not to do so that they have time to
finish those things that are truly impor-
tant.

“Live your life so as to leave a great
obituary” - author unknown



Continued on next page

REAL ESTATE & RENTALS

FOR RENT:  New vacation home in se-
cluded, mature trees. 1 mile from town. 2
bedrm., 2 bath, fully equipped. Very spe-
cial. Perfect for overflow visitors, clients,
honeymooners, etc. $450/wk. + dep.
Monthly rate available. (541) 332-5023.

3 BEDROOM 2 BATH  house for rent.
Fenced yard, garage, no pets. 2059 Wash-
ington. $525/mo. 332-7019.

FOR SALE: PORT ORFORD 3 bdrm.,
1 bath, laundryroom & garage. Includes
adjacent 1 bdrm. income property. Cen-
trally located. Note holder assumption
with $15,000 down, $77,500. (541) 247-
2005.

AWSOME OCEAN VIEW  lot with 6
acre wooded greenbelt, view of Garrison
Lake, and underground utilities.. Pos-
sible owner finance, priced for quick sale.
332-8733.

31 ACRES VIEW Septic Installed.
Creek. Planted last year with 9400 fir
trees. Great Opportunity! $75,000 Call
Fred, 347-9444. D.L. Davis Real Estate.

15 ACRES OCEAN VIEW Old Sheep
Ranch. Water paid. Surveyed. Under-
ground power $89,500. Call Fred for
details. 347-9444 D. L. Davis Real Es-
tate.

FLORAS LAKE 39 ACRES of cran-
berry land, home, barn, shop, two creeks,
pond, recorded water rights, $245,000.
Call Fred, 347-9444 D.L. Davis Real
Estate.

THE HOLLY HOUSE INN . Relax in
two bedroom upstairs flat, completely
furnished. Great for families! One block
to Battle Rock Beach. Affordable! Day,
week, or month. 600 Jackson St., Port
Orford. (541) 332-7100. PS visit our
Antique & Collectible shop downstairs.

3 BEDROOM HOUSE on lakefront, for
rent. Fireplace, hobby room downstairs,
utility room, 2 car car port. Nice neigh-
borhood. $625 per month. 332-1375.

FULLY FURNISHED  efficiency apart-
ments - ocean view - q-sized bed, full
bath. Day, week or month. Call (541)
332-6610, above Grantland Mayfield
Gallery.

2 BDRM. APT. Utilities included - first
& last & security deposit $400 to $475
depending on family size 332-9575.

SERVICES

BANKRUPTCY, DIVORCE, Wills,
Trusts, Deeds. Join our list of satisfied
customers. For a low cost, sensible non-
lawyer alternative call Summer Rain
Services. 347-9196.

PICK–UP/DELIVERY SERVICE :
shopping, errands, prescriptions etc. Call
for more information on trips to Port
Orford, Bandon, Gold Beach, Coos Bay
and Eugene. Call 348-2526.

JAMIESON CUTTING  for environ-
mentally conscious logging, falling and
reforestation. Danger trees are our spe-
cialty. No job to big or small, free
estimates, licensed and insured. 332-8733.

DANNY’S LAUNDROMAT  open (7)
days a week. You wash or we wash.
Attendant on duty. Located between 10th
& 11th St. in Bandon.

WEST ELECTRIC : Commercial, in-
dustrial, residential, bog experience.
License #109102. Bonded & insured. Call
Frank Lee at (541) 348-9989. Free esti-
mates.

CARPETS DIRTY?  Need Janitorial
Services? Call Sunrise Carpet Cleaning!
Residential and commercial, licensed and
insured. Free estimates. Call Cliff at 347-
3164.

MOBILE LOCKSMITH SERVICE  -
keys, installations, repairs, locks opened.
Auto, home, business. Bonded 332-7404.

JOHN B. HOUSER, Barber-Hairdresser,
553 - 19th Street, Port Orford, 332-2050.
Hours Tues. Thru Fri. From 9 to 5 and
Sat. 10 till 2.

ROOFING & REMODELING  all;
types. Jeff Digby Construction 332-9001
or cellular 290-2634. License #58110.
Bonded & insured.

INSIDE CONNECTIONS . Installation/
repair of telephone or cable TV jacks and
wiring at reasonable rates. (541) 347-
8038 CCB#121720.

OLSON’S CARETAKING SERVICE .
Insured & bonded from Port Orford to
Bandon. Security checks, pets, plants
weekly or monthly. Call 347-3357.

PERSONAL

DEAREST PAULA, : Congratulations,
understand the Pentagon has approved
your marinated teriyaki steaks as emer-
gency replacement cleats for the M-1
tank. P.S. Still no news from Michelin,
Chauncey.

GARAGE SALES

FLEA MARKET : Over 50 consignment
sellers.! stereos, beds, appliances, elec-
tric trolling motor, jewelry, tools, clothes,
much more. House for sale too! Consign-
ment items accepted at 25% commission.
Self-sellers welcome at $5/day. Saturday
and Sunday 10am-3pm. 1160 Idaho St.,
Port Orford. John 332-9585.

GOLD BEACH OUTDOOR  Flea Mar-
ket. Weekends at Curry County
Fairgrounds and Hwy. 101, Gold Beach.
247-7165.



Classified Ads
Continued from previous page

Port Orford Discount Drug
We will meet or beat prices in Gold Beach
& Bandon. We have NSC-24 recommended
by Dr. Carrow. We carry cards and gift
items and can process your film. 755 N.
Oregon St. 332-1100, Fax 332-0120

THE WOODEN NICKEL
Handcrafted Myrtlewood

Retail - Wholesale
(541) 332-5201
1205 Oregon St.

Port Orford, OR 97465

Continued on Back Cover

Mary’s Herbs
For all your health shop needs

Full service herb & vitamin shop
Energy - weight loss - detox -

wellness - multiples, etc.
Low cost home water filtration system removes

Giardia, E. Coli, Coliform, Sediment
Phone/Mail order available. Bandon 347-9586

Paradise
Excavation & Construction

Sewer & Septic Systems $ Backhoe
Fishery Enhancement  $ General Construction

Mike Hewitt - 332-2750
CCB#117241 DEQ#37680

Toll Free
Web TV

AOL
Internet@Harborside

1-800-680-8855

EMPLOYMENT

PORT ORFORD Community Children’s
Center is now accepting applications for
employment. Minimum 30 hours/week,
possibly more. Must have one year expe-
rience working with children and pass
criminal background check. Closing date
Aug. 28, 3pm. Come in & pick up appli-
cation at Center Driftwood Elementary
School, Room 11.

MISCELLANEOUS

COFFEE FACT:  Regular coffee drink-
ers have about one-third fewer asthma
symptoms than non coffee drinkers ac-
cording to a Harvard researcher who
studied 20,000 people. Come try an iced
white chocolate raspberry mocha. “Rise
n’ Shine” drive thru Espresso.

FOR SALE SEASONED FIREWOOD
by the cord. Call 332-9031.

FREE INSPECTIONS. Senior Dis-
counts. The Soot Slayer Chimney Service.
Cleaning, repairs, waterproofing, acces-
sories. Lifetime guaranteed wind & rain
caps. Bonded, insured, license #116822.
Call 247-2674.

LARGE FANCY  finned goldfish, ap-
proximately 15 quantity. Will sell for $20
to party with a good well aerated pond.
Phone 332-6295 or leave a message.

“BODY ART”  also known as Mehndi or
Henna. Available Monday August 25th
at Shades of Color 347-3740. Tanning
Salon, Body Piercing coming soon!

FLY TYING?  Don’t buy expensive
feathers. Grow your own! Beautiful ex-
otic Cockerels. Varied colors. Also, two
rare Egyptian pullets. Paid Red Caps.
Mated pair geese. $5/each. Rabbits too.
Cedar Grove Farm. 332-2675.

THE BARNYARD FRUIT  and veg-
etable market is now open. Lots of good
fresh fruit and vegetables. Come in and
see us. Tuesday thru Saturday 9 to 6, on
Hwy. 101. Just north of Laurel Grove
Store. 347-7166.

EVERGREEN 5X86 UPGRADE pro-
cessor, triples or quadruples the clock
speed of your Intel 486tm based PC.
Replaces 486tm sx, dx, sx2, or dx2 168 pin
processor or plugs into your OverDrive r

socket. Includes 16k of level 1 cache and
on-chip floating-point math unit. Instruc-
tion book, diagnostics disc, heat sink and
CPU de-installing unit included. Used
approx. 100 hrs. $110 new, asking $50.
Call 348-2370.

CEDAR GROVE FARM  has that great
tasting fresh garlic now available $3/lb.
Reserve your beautifully decorated or
plain braids soon. Any size. Fresh straw-
berries still available 332-2675.

FOR SALE BUCCANEER – full size
pickup canopy. Sliding front window,
light, tinted windows 30” high. Swing up
rear door. 332-3018.

FOR SALE FARMER STYLE wood
table, mate chairs, love seat, new blonde
wood folding chair, twin mattress set,
twin headboard, Lay-Z-Boy recliner, end
table, Kenco running board set for full
size P.U. Call 348-2839.

1988 DODGE RAM 50 runs great $2,600
OBO. 1974 Int’l. Scout II 4x4 $1,500
OBO. Must sell 332-6032 message #.
Will call back.

FOR SALE: 1985 FORD LTD Crown
Victoria. $900. Definitely worth it. 332-
5023.

SLEEPER SOFA, CHAIR $150. Ra-
dial arm saw 10” $150. Both in great
shape – 332-5595.

30” ROPER kitchen gas range. Continu-
ous clean, exec. Cond., $95. Call
348-2612.

CEDAR, FIR, PINE . Now taking orders
for summer and fall delivery. Lumber or
architectural/landscape log sections. Band
saw smooth or planed. Your dimensions.
Competitive prices. (541) 332-5023.



PORT ORFORD
GLASS & SCREEN
$ Insulated Windows
$ General Maintenance
$ RV Repair

(541) 332-6015

Classified Ads
Continued from previous page

U-PICK Blueberries
NOW 75¢/lb.

½ mile north of Langlois
Hwy 101 & Bono Road

Everything for the Builder!

Western Builders Supply, Inc.
Ready Mix Concrete $ Lumber $ Plywood

Paint $ Builder’s Hardware $ Concrete Products
Gravel $ Doors $ Windows $ Plumbing $ Electrical

Insulation $ Paneling $ Sheet Rock

92778 Knapp Road, Port Orford, Oregon
332-4161 Sales $$$$$ 332-4803 Concrete $$$$$ 332-4902 FAX

Ready Mix Concrete
Serving Southwestern
Oregon Since 1940

Insulate Industries, The Leader

In Vinyl Window Technology.

The Ultimate  Decking

’64 VW BEETLE . Sunroof, Blaupunkt
radio. Frozen engine, rusted body. Suit-
able for parts, restoration or lawn
ornament. $200/offer. 332-9635.

NEW MOVIES : Dante’s Peak with
Pierce Brosnan & Linda Hamilton, Leg-
end of the Spirit Dog, The Beautician and
the Beast with Timothy Dalton and Fran
Drescher, and Warner Brothers Family
Entertainment Cats Don’t Dance. We are
open from 9:30am till 6pm Monday thru
Thursday, till 7pm Friday and Saturday –
always closed on Sunday..

L&R VARIETY  open 7 days a week
9am-5pm. Something for everybody:
gifts, collectibles, tools, books, knives &
jewelry. Good prices. 1819 Oregon St.,
Port Orford.

MINI STORAGE/U-HAUL . 200+ stor-
age units, 150+ climate controlled.
Airport-U-Stor, across from Ocean Spray
347-4356.

1991 DODGE MONACO, loaded, clean,
garaged. List $6,200, sell $3,500 firm.
Call 348-2612.

PLANTS! RHODIES, FUCHSIAS ,
pansies, petunias, and more: Coastal Gar-
dens Nursery now open 9-5 - Tuesday
thru Saturday, Arizona St. near dump.
332-9018.

Langlois Library News
by Tobe Porter, Library Director

We received a $25,000 grant from The
Collins Foundation in Portland.  That is
such great news that I wish I could write
it in Technicolor to express my delight.

We now have $50,000 cold hard cash
plus another $25,000 of in-kind dona-
tions.  We are sending grant requests to
other foundations and, once we have re-
ceived $100,000, we will send what is
called a “capstone” grant request to a very
large agency.

Community support continues, over
$7,000 donated to date.  We ask you to
dig deep again, but in your closets, attics
and garages, not your pockets.  We are
having a big book and rummage sale on
Saturday and Sunday, September 13 and
14 so we need lots of stuff to sell.  We will
be happy to pick up your clean, usable
rummage and/or books the week of the
sale, just give us a call.  Please do not
bring your items before September 9; as
everyone knows by now, we have very
little room.

We have 6 preliminary architectural
schemes of the new library.  Since a
library (new or old) belongs to the com-

munity it serves, we hope people will take
a look at these sketches and share any
comments with us.

We have many new books for early read-
ers through young adult.  This close to the
first day of school might be a good time to
give the brain a “kick start.”  Check it out.

Hospital’s Request Denied

The federal government turned down a
$600,000 grant requested by Curry Health
District to establish a countywide public
health and wellness education program,
and to create a patient transportation ser-
vice, announced Randy Scholten, district
administrator.

Speaking at the district board meeting last
month Scholten said that even though the
request was denied, all was not lost. Some
of the proposal will be put into the
hospital’s strategic plan.

The grant also would have provided train-
ing for health providers countywide and
would have expanded Curry General
Hospital’s Breast Health Network. The
grant also would have made funds avail-
able for a new $300,000 CT scanner that
the hospital expects to have in place by
the end of the year.


